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Cooky crumbs . . . 
Cooky Amarel 
President 

great classes that Claire and Cher-
yl have arranged for us. Go see 
them at the meeting to sign up. I 
am really looking forward to Pat 
Mays class.  

Remember, the April meeting will 
be at St Andrew Church on Frank-
lin. 

If someone from the nominating 
committee comes to talk to you, 
remember this is your guild and 
we need your help. 

It’s Quilt Show time!!! I hope you 
are all as excited as I am. I really 
enjoy all the great quilts to look at 
and all the visiting. I hope I see all 
of you at the show. Bring a friend 
and come for lunch and a great 
time. Thank you to all of you who 
have volunteered to help with this 
event.  

We have some wonderful speak-
ers coming up. Please come to the 
meeting and check out all the 

Quilt Show Judging Day  
Judging will begin at 10:00 am.  All 
guild members are invited to ob-
serve the judging.  We will have a 
seating area for you.  You do not 
have to stay all day, however, you 
are welcome to. 
  
Beth Foust is our judge this year.  
Beth graduated from the West 
Coast Quilt Judging Academy in 
2012. She is currently serving as 
the Assistant Director of NCQC 
and is a member of the Foothill 
Quilters Guild. 
 
Jody Ohrt 
Quilt Show 
Judging  
Coordinator 

Quilt Show Judging day is Thurs-
day, March 17, 2016.  To all of you 
that are having your quilts judged 
I say a big THANK YOU. We are 
having 73 quilts judged this year. 
The total of the entry fees will pay 
the judges fee with some left over.  
First time ever!!!!! 
 
Thursday March 17, 2016 is judg-
ing day.  Please bring your quilts 
to be judged to the fairgrounds for 
check in between the hours of 
8:30 am and 9:30 am. Any quilts 
not being judged should be deliv-
ered to the fairgrounds on Friday 
morning.   Remember to have 
your label sewn on to the back 
(back of quilt facing you – label in 
bottom left corner) and the quilt 
folded with the label showing. 
 

General 
Meeting 

 
March 30, 2016 

 

Quilt 
Show 

Wrap-up 
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Quilt Show Entries 
Quilt Show Entries – Members…We have 228 entries and Quilt Show Layout has been 
done.  Your Entry numbers and fabric labels are ready to be picked up at the February 24th, Gen-
eral Meeting.  Please stop by the table and pick up your Entry Numbers/Receipt 4" x 6" 
cards.  Please keep this card in a safe place, it is needed to claim your entry/quilt at the end of the 
show.  If you do not wish to use fabric labels, additional paper labels will be available at our table. 

  

Things to Remember:  

 Each entry requires a paper or fabric label sewn as follows: 

 With the back of the quilt facing you, sew or baste the label in the lower left hand corner.   (With 
the quilt facing you, it ends up being on the back of the quilt, in the lower right hand corner). 

 Quilt entries over 36" require a 4" hanging sleeve sewn to the back top edge of the quilt.   

 Exception - Entry #'s 98 thru 139 will not require sleeves as they will be hung on the Baby 
Frames pinned to sheets.  Please refer to Rules of Entry for instructions for instructions on how to 
make a hanging sleeve. 

 When turning in your entry, please be sure it is folded with label side up and showing.  (This 
speeds up check in time.) 

Picking up quilts after the show.  We try to start handing out quilts promptly at 5 p.m.  The 
floor must be cleared and all quilts/entries must be accounted for and placed in order.  All 
hands are needed, so please see the take down committee for instructions after the show to 
help.  We do give out number for members who are waiting for their quilts, so your place is 
not lost in line. 

 Important Dates to Remember: 

Judged Entries ONLY!!!!! Must be delivered to the Yuba Sutter Fairground on Thursday, March 
17th, 2016 between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. 

·    Delivery – Your quilt/article must be delivered to the Yuba Sutter Fairground on Friday, 
March 18

th
, 2016 between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and are to arrive no later than 10:00 a.m. 

·    Pickup – Quilts must be picked up on Sunday, March 20th after the show from 5-5:30 
p.m.  Bring your Card/Receipt to claim your quilt/entry. 

  

Thank you, and looking forward to another wonderful Quilt Show …"Adventures in Quilting", March 
19th  &  20th  2016. 

  

Quilt Show Entries Co-Chairpersons 

Pat May - 674-2930 

Cooky Amarel – 673-6653 

Jody Ohrt (Judged Quilts) – 743-0329 
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Programs and Speakers 

March. . . can you believe we are 
already talking Quilt Show wrap up? 
Yes, it’s here. So the March meeting 
is everything Quilt Show Wrap UP.  

In April we will have Heather Banks 
from Sparks, NV. She will give a 
Trunk Show on her many quilts. 
Then on Thursday 28th, we will have 
a class on her Hip Hugger Table Run-
ners. Now is the time to use some of 
those Levis. If you want she has kits 
for $12.00 which are already cut 
and ready to go. So I think I’ll save 
my Levis and buy several kits that 
are already cut and ready to sew. 
With more kits you could make a 
denim picnic quilt. 
Class will be held at 1624 Starr 
Drive, Yuba City. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wow, May already. Our own Pat 
May will be giving a class on  Col-
or Crayon Fish. On May 14th 
which is a Saturday. This will be 
so much fun. Come bring out that 
inner child and color. Learn all the 
basics and then go wild with cray-
ons. Come by our Table to see the 
Fish pattern and supply list. 

 

Our meeting in May will be with 
Kelly Essary, Monique Figlietti, 
Angie Horne, Mary Marusin and 
Kathy Sexton. These five lovely 
ladies will entertain us with some 
great quilts and some of their 
quilting stories. So if you don’t 
know these ladies it will be a 
good time to put a face with a 
name. 

 

The Sew So Shop has the fabric 
requirements for our workshops. 
The information is in a binder at 
the front desk. So when you are 
in the Shop to purchase fabric for 
a particular workshop project, 
Jim, Nicky, Wanda and Carolyn 
will be able to assist you.   

As always, please contact Claire 
regarding  any speakers you 
might wish to have visit us and 
please contact Cheryl regarding 
workshop information.  

Claire Poole  
clairepoole@yahoo.com  
671-2165  
 

Cheryl Gaines  
rcgaines@syix.com  
671-7562  

Community Service 

Many of you know I suffer from 
“OLD TIMER’S DISEASE” (along with 
others), so please forgive me but I 
forgot to mention that we donated 
170 Christmas stockings to Fremont 
Hospital last November.  Thank you 
to everyone who helped us with this 
project! 
 
Those who donated quilts during 
February are:  

Ginger Benham – 1 completed 
quilt 
Beryl Burtis – 2 quilt tops 
Kim Buzolich – 1 completed quilt 
Marilyn Harris – 1 finished  
receiving blanket 
Marilyn Hill – 5 completed quilts 
Linda Matsumoto – Quilt top, 
Backing and binding 
Carolyn Nelson – 2 finished  
receiving blankets 

Please call me as I have lots of fab-
ric and batting for our community 
service quilts! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dee Jagerhorn 
(530) 701-5410 
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VALLEY QUILT GUILD BOARD MEETING  

March 9, 2016 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Cooky Amarel, Cheryl Gaines, Claire Poole, Wendy Cockrell, Linda Matsumoto, Marga-
ret Rehermann, DeRay Jensen, Dee Jagerhorn, Carleen Hagen, Diane Leighton, Nancy Wilson, Valerie Wilson, 
Kim Buzolich, Pat May, Diana Tatro, Nicki Lura, Shirley Jensen, and Sharon Easter. 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 12:02 pm by President Cooky Amarel.  

SECRETARY: A motion was made and seconded (D.Jensen/May) and unanimously voted to dispense with the 
reading of the minutes of the February 10, 2016 Board Meeting. A motion was made and seconded 
(Leighton/D.Jensen) and unanimously voted to accept the minutes as written with the correction under 
“Quilt Show” stating that the Board unanimously voted to discontinue providing “after hours professional” 
security during the Show. 

A note was sent to Pat Fryer of Villa Rosa Designs thanking her for the generous donation of two quilts for 
our Community Service projects. 

TREASURER: The checking account has a balance of $8,409.34 and the savings account has a balance of 
$16,064.97.   

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

Cooky asked that all members remember that the April General Meeting will be held at St. Andrew Presbyter-
ian Church.  Kim will send out an e-mail reminding the members a few days before that meeting. 

DeRay reported that he has talked to the 20-30 Club and they are not able to change the weekend of their 
2017 BrewFest at the Fairgrounds but will be able to change in 2018 and 2019.  The Valley Quilt Guild will 
host our 2017 Show on the third weekend in March of that year, but will host the 2018 and 2019 shows on 
the second weekend in March.    

There was no new information on the Guild’s bank charges. 

NEW BUSINESS:   

The Guild indirectly received a request from another Guild to market their Opportunity Quilt in our monthly 
newsletter.  It was agreed that no action was needed and that the Guild cannot provide free advertisement in 
the Guild Newsletter. 

There were no nominations for Life Memberships submitted for this year. 

A discussion was held about the Guild’s need for new members.  The annual Quilt Show is a great time to so-
licit new members and we will make sure there are membership forms at the Information Desk at the Show. 

The Nominating Committee has not had any persons agree to run for office yet. The slate of officers needs to 
be presented at the April General Meeting to be voted upon at the May General Meeting. 

 

 
  . . . Minutes continued on next page 
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Board Meeting Minutes 
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Minutes, continued 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

The recent Guild classes have exhibited a positive cash flow. 

QUILT SHOW:   

There is no meeting tonight. After some discussion it was decided that we did not need to make any cash 
box changes at the Entrance Desk for this years show.  The cash will be handled by the Show’s Treasurer in 
the same manner as it was last year. The quilt show signs have been delivered and most of them have been 
installed. The demonstration schedule has been filled for both days.  Wendy showed the tri-fold color pro-
gram and has sent the order to the printer.  She also has purchased a 36”x48” laminated board for use in the 
Information Booth for the hourly drawings. It was motioned and seconded (Matsumoto/Jagerhorn) and 
unanimously voted to increase the Guild’s Property Budget to cover the cost of purchasing permanent re-
usable Quilt Show signs. 

General Meeting: Wednesday, March 30, 2016 
Board Meeting: Wednesday, April 13, 2016  
The meeting was adjourned at 12:57 pm. 

Helpful Hints from Alyce 
 Use the appropriate needle 

for the size of the thread, such as a 

70/10 for 60-weight thread and 

size 80/12 for 30 or 40 weight 

thread.  

 Remember that the smaller 

the number of the thread, the 

thicker it is.   

Seam allowances pressed in 

the wrong direction make it 

more difficult to quilt.  So double 

check the way seams should lay.

 Save the long strips of  

fabric for tying up stems of plants 

in the garden.  Brightens it up and 

is a reminder of projects you have 

finished. 

Upcoming Quilt Shows 

 Mar 19-20 Valley Quilt Guild 
  Yuba Sutter Fair Grounds 
  Franklin Ave 
  Yuba City, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

April 22-24 Quilter’s Sew-ciety of Redding 
  Shasta Dist. Fairgrounds 
  Anderson, CA 
  Fri & Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

Apr 30-May 1 Springtime in the Pines Quilt Show 
  Nevada County Fairgrounds 
  Grass Valley, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

June 25-26 Ocean Waves Quilt Guild 
  Dana Gray Elementary School 
  Fort Bragg, CA    
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

Aug 6-7 Chester Piecemakers Quilt Guild 
  Chester High School 
  Chester CA 

 

Aug 13-14 Ridge Quilters of Paradise 
  Paradise, CA   
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 
 
 

~ There is no charge for  
Upcoming Quilt Show listings ~ 

 

Respectfully submitted 
Linda Matsumoto 
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Vintage Block 
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Affiliate 
Members 

 BRADLEY QUILT CO.  

Jim & Roxi Bradley 
17075 Kirkland Drive 
Cottonwood, CA   96022 
530-347-4438 
roxanna@bradleyquiltco.com 
www.bradleyquiltco.com 

 

LINDA BALLARD & CO 

22526 Bridlewood Lane 
Palo Cedro, CA 96073 
Linda Ballard 
530-547-3461 
530-547-2061 (Fax) 
linda@letsquilt.com 
www.letsquilt.com 

SEW-SO-SHOP 

787 Plumas Street 
Yuba City, CA 95991 
Jim and Nicky 
530-742-7626 
sewsoshop@att.net 
www.sewsoshop.com 

FRIENDS AROUND 
THE BLOCK 

433 Market St. 
Colusa, CA   95932 
Carol Lindquist 
530-458-7467 
530-933-8453 
www.friendsaroundtheblock.com  

http://www.friendsaroundtheblock.com
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    Officers and Chairpersons for 2015-2016 

President 

  Cooky Amarel 673-6653 

1st Vice-President 

  Cheryl Gaines 671-7562 

2nd Vice-President 

  Claire Poole 671-2165 

Secretary Linda Matsumoto 671-7413 

Treasurer Wendy Cockrell 916-803-2713 

Parliamentarian Margaret  

Rehermann 

755-4680 

Chairpersons 

2016 Quilt Show Wendy Cockrell 916-803-2713 

2017 Quilt Show DeRay Jensen 923-2604 

2016 Opportunity 

Quilt 

Delaina Watson 682-8427 

Block of the Month   

Challenge 2016 Diane Steele 846-0421 

Christmas Party Guild Board  

Members 

 

Community Service Dee Jagerhorn 701-5410 

Facilities 

Fair Staffing 

Carleen Hagen 

Diane Leighton 

674-9026 

673-7044 

Fair Block Contest Nancy Wilson 741-0293 

Fair Liason/Setup Valerie Wilson 742-1765 

Hospitality Dorothy Lindsay 846-0421 

Membership Delaina Watson 682-8427 

Newsletter Kim Buzolich 790-7180 

Property Pat May 674-2930 

Publicity, Guild Diana Tatro 674-3864 

Sargeant @ Arms Joann Thomas 673-4416 

Sew Day Dee Jagerhorn 701-5410 

Sunshine Brenda Reeves 673-7637 

310 Club-Totally Me Jody Ohrt 743-0329 

Webmaster Ginger Benham 674-5943 

Purpose: 

To contribute to the knowledge of quilting, to promote the ap-

preciation of fine quilts, to encourage quilt making and collect-

ing and to contribute to the growth and knowledge of quilt tech-

niques, textiles, patterns, history and quilt makers through edu-

cational meetings and fellowship. 

Meetings: 

Meetings are held the last Wednesday of each month at 7:00 

p.m. at the Cal-Trans Building  at 703 B St. in Marysville.  Doors 

open at 6:00 p.m.  Copy ready submissions to the newsletter are 

due the by the 7th day of the month by 5:00 p.m. to the 

Newsletter person.  Please direct any questions or comments 

to the Yuba-Sutter Valley Quilt Guild, P. O. Box 1463, Yuba 

City, CA 95992.  Web site:  www.valleyquiltguild.com 

Membership: 

Membership is open to anyone interested in quilts and quilting 

regardless of skill level.  You are urged to join and learn with us.  

Dues are $20.00 payable annually.  Membership is from July 1 

through June 30.  Membership entitles you to a newsletter, to an 

annual membership roster (which is confidential).  Affiliate 

membership fee is $24.00 with a business listing each month.  

Affiliate members receive 10% discount for paying a year of ads 

paid in advance.   

Submit to: 

Valley Quilt Guild  

 P. O. Box 1463 

Yuba City, CA 95992.  

 

Advertising Rates Per 

Month 

Members/Affiliate 

Members 

Non-Member 

Business Listing Free N/A 

Business Card Ad $5 $10 

Quarter Page $10 $20 

Half Page $15 $30 

Full Page $20 $40 

VQG Info 

Advertising Rates 


